Subject: Re: Forgot to say what | think.......
Posted by Wayne Parham on Sun, 14 Dec 2003 14:34:14 GMT
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| have a couple of versions of the midhorn, one slightly larger than the other and with different
throat sizes. Both cover the 200Hz to 2kHz decade. I'm pleased with both designs, but I'm
tending towards the smaller one because indoor use (as intended), performance is just as good.
The larger one would be better suited for outdoor use, but its size isn't justified indoors.About the
peaks you're seeing, I've found it is sometimes difficult to get measurements that are decoupled
from the environment at this range. Could be peaking from the flare or from the motor chamber,
but it also could be caused by reflections off nearby surfaces. Then there's also the measurement
system itself, which could generate anomalies on its own. Hard to say without seeing a response
curve that doesn't have these peaks - It's tough down below 500Hz or so.But ignoring that for a
moment, the performance in the top octave allows you some flexibility. That's good because it
gives you more options. 1.6kHz is nice because it is a common frequency and there are many
off-the-shelf components that use this frequency. Most compression horns work great in this
range. And even the smallest horns are going to be free from reactive behavior by 1.6kHz, so
you'll not have to worry about flare peaking from the tweeter horn. So you'll be able to look at
each option on a case-by-case basis and choose whichever combination works best. Probably
most will be fine with crossover anywhere in the 1.5kHz to 2.0kHz range, and maybe a little
beyond.
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